
 

GOVERNMENT OF NIUE 

MEDIA RELEASE                 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

COVID-19 UPDATE:  SUBSEQUENT CHECKS REVEAL ONE POSITIVE TEST RESULT ON DAY ONE 

Alofi, Niue – 19 April 2022 – 2130hrs The Government of Niue (GON) announced earlier today 
that all fully vaccinated arrivals in the MIQ Facilities had returned negative tests on day one 
as part of standard testing protocols.  
 
However, subsequent checks by health officials have detected one new positive case at the 
border.  
 
The case completed all pre-departure requirements including a negative PCR test 48 hours 
prior to departure.  The case has since developed symptoms and will be closely monitored by 
health officials.  
 
All other passengers have returned negative tests after day one of testing. 

All quarantine locations remain closed for visitors.  

Niue’s National COVID response is now on Alert Level Yellow, as there are no community cases 
and the positive case is contained at the border. 

ENDS 

For further information or any questions, please contact the Ministry of Social Services DG, Gaylene 
Tasmania, Gaylene.Tasmania@mail.gov.nu or the Secretary of Government at +683 4308 or email 
Niue.secgov@mail.gov.nu. 
 
Visit our COVID-19 website www.covid19.gov.nu for the latest information. 
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